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May 9, 2017 

 

Data Clerk 

Watershed Management Division 

One National Life Drive 

Montpelier, VT 05620-3522 

 

Re: Monitoring Report Form for NOI #3-4220 – April 2017 

 Young Residence, 22 North Williams Street, Burlington, VT (SMS Site #2013-4436) 

 

Dear Data Clerk: 

 

Enclosed please find the April 2017 monitoring report for the Young Residence (NOI #3-4220) 

located in Burlington, VT.  

 

April 2017 was the 9th month of metered discharge.  A total of 2,024 gallons was discharged from 

March 21 to April 19, which is near or slightly above the anticipated flow rate for the system, and 

well below the flow rate observed in March 2017.  No new leaks have formed and the system appears 

to be running without issues following repairs completed by WHEM in March 2017. 

 

Flow rates appear to have subsided significantly from the March 2017 flow, although the water table 

remains relatively high due to frequent but light precipitation.  WHEM continues to recommend the 

installation of a larger-diameter flow gauge, and understands from discussions with the City of 

Burlington that such a gauge may be available soon for installation.  

 

At no point has the system malfunctioned and allowed the discharge of contaminated water above 

discharge limits.  The influent sample showed low levels of Ethylene, Xylenes, Trimethylbenzenes, 

and Naphthalene, all below groundwater enforcement standards.  A low detection of 1,2,4-

Trimethylbenzene (1.5 ug/L) was detected in the effluent on April 3, as well as >10 Unidentified 

Peaks; on April 19, however, no compounds were detected and only 2 Unidentified Peaks were 

reported.  Influent concentrations have consistently been reported below the permitted effluent 

guidelines as presented on the attached WR-43-9004 form.   

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 802-860-9400 x104 or cpage@waiteenv.com with any 

questions you may have.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Christopher Page 

Project Scientist 

 

Enclosures 

cc: Bill Young 

 Steve Roy - City of Burlington 

 Hugo Martinez-Cazón-Waste Management and Prevention Division (via email) 
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